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 Evergreen  Garden  Club  Minutes  
February  12, 2019 

 
The meeting  was  called  to  order  at 9:38 a.m. by  President  Carol  Herczeg.  Board  members  
present  were  Mary Twombly,  Cherie  Luke,  Kris  Waggoner,  Cindy  Gibson  and Susan  Garcia.   
Forty -eight  members  were  in attendance.  
 
Welcoming  Committee:  
Louise  Sprot  welcomed  new members  Nancy  Woodson,  Marlo  Griesser  and Jessica  Pickard  to  
the  meeting.  
 
President �¶s Report  
Carol  reviewed  the  �&�O�X�E�¶�V Mission  Statement  for  new members,  stating  that  we serve  the  
community  by maintaining  eight  public  gardens  and providing  educational  speakers  at each 
meeting.  
The club  sang  �³Happy  �%�L�U�W�K�G�D�\�´ to  our  members  born  in  February.  
The Charitable  Giving  Committee  will  meet  after  the  meeting  today  to  review  one application.  
Members  are needed  to  volunteer  for  board  positions  that  are to  be filled  in  June.   The 1st  
Vice-President,  2nd Vice-President,  Secretary  and Technology  Officer  positions  will  be open.  
 
�7�U�H�D�V�X�U�H�U�¶s Report  
Kris  Waggoner  reported  the  �F�O�X�E�¶�V finances.   There  is currently  $2,853.00 in  the  checking  
account  and $22,854.00 in  the  savings  account.  
The club  has  received  dues  from  71 members  and 14 business  members.  
A thank  you  note  from  EChO was received  in  acknowledgement  of  our  December  donation  of  
274 pounds  of  hearty  soups  and cornbread  mixes.  Dee Sacks  was thanked  for  taking  the  
donations  to  the  EChO food  bank.  
 
Based  on Article  4 of  the  �&�O�X�E�¶�V ByLaws,  the  board  has  decided  to  change  the date  of  the  next  
garden  tour  from  2020 to  2021.  Reasons  behind  this  decisio n include  the  difficulty  in  finding   
gardens  and the  ample  amount  of  funds  in  our  bank  accounts.   The engraved  stones  that  were  
purchased  do not  have the  year  inscribed  so  they  could  be used  in  2021. 
The board  has  decided  not  to  participate  in  the  Evergree n Rodeo  Parade this  year.   
 
Second  Vice  �3�U�H�V�L�G�H�Q�W�¶s Report  
Mary  Twombly  encouraged  members  to  contact  her  if  there  are any questions  regarding  
membership.  
 
�6�H�F�U�H�W�D�U�\�¶s Report  
Cindy  Gibson  asked  for  approval  of  the  January  minutes  as printed  in  the  Wild  Iris.   The 
minutes  were  approved  without  additions  or  corrections.   
A note  from  Sylvia  Brockner  was  read,  thanking  the  club  for  continuing  to  send  her cards  and 
letters.  
 
First  Vice  �3�U�H�V�L�G�H�Q�W�¶s Report   
Cherie  Luke  requested  that  members  contact  her  if  they  wish  to  work  on  a different  garden.   
Garden  leaders  should  contact  her  if  they  need additional  people  on their  team.  
The speaker  that  was  planned  for  January,  Pete Bigga m will  be speaking  in  March  about  
�³�:�D�N�L�Q�J Up Your  Soil  for  Spring.  Kathryn  Boylston  will  be speaking  in  September  on �³�7�K�H�V�H 
are a Few of  My Favorite  �7�K�L�Q�J�V���´ 
 


